RESOLUTION NO. 23-33

A RESOLUTION OF KITSAP TRANSIT BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS AUTHORIZING STAFF TO AWARD A CONTRACT TO MARWOOD GENERAL CONSTRUCTION FOR THE RUTH HAINES ROADWAY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT

WHEREAS, at its regular meeting on February 1, 2022, the Board approved Resolution 22-15 authorizing staff to award the Ruth Haines Roadway Design Project; and

WHEREAS, the design work was nearly completed and in an effort to streamline and expedited the procurement process, staff presented the project for Board approval; and

WHEREAS, on October 4, 2022, the Board approved Resolution No. 22-62 authorizing staff to advertise and seek bids for the Ruth Haines Road Construction Project from the fourth quarter of 2022 procurement list; and

WHEREAS, the design scope of work for the Ruth Haines Roadway Design Project is completed; and

WHEREAS, on March 28, 2023, staff publicly advertised Invitation for Bids (IFB) KT 23-815 for the Ruth Haines Roadway Construction Project in accordance with plans and specifications developed by licensed engineers and Kitsap Transit; and

WHEREAS, the project consists of constructing a new roadway that will be known as Ruth Haines Street, this roadway will be used to connect Viking Avenue with Vetter Road Northwest; and

WHEREAS, on April 17, 2023, staff received nine (9) bids and Marwood General Construction was the lowest responsive and responsible bidder in the amount of one million one hundred forty-nine thousand six hundred sixty-eight dollars and eighty-one cents (\$1,149,668.81); and

WHEREAS, staff conducted a price analysis and has determined the bid pricing received from Marwood General Construction to be fair and reasonable; and

WHEREAS, this project was included in the approved 2023 Capital Budget – Transit Fund.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Board of Commissioners hereby authorize staff to award a contract to Marwood General Construction for the Ruth Haines Construction Project in the amount of one million one hundred forty-nine thousand six hundred sixty-eight dollars and eighty-one cents (\$1,149,668.81).

ADOPTED by the Kitsap Transit Board of Commissioners at a regular meeting held on the 16th day of May 2023.

Rebecca Erickson, Chairperson

ATTEST:

Jackie Bidon,

Interim Clerk of the Board